Formal comments of EPSA 
2009 WEQ Annual Plan Item 2.a.ii.3 – 
“Rollover Rights on Redirect on a Firm Basis”

Submitted by Jack Cashin/Barry Green
EPSA would like to congratulate the subcommittee on the work done on this standard since it was remanded by the Executive Committee in November.  This standard, which follows the EC Task Force conference call with FERC staff in January, represents a very substantial improvement over the remanded standard and, in our opinion, deserves the support of the Executive Committee and membership.

We submit for the EC’s consideration, only the following minor suggestion which we believe would increase the clarity of the standard, but not make any change to its substance.

From the definition of Capacity Eligible for Rollover in the standard, we suggest deleting the italicized words as noted below.  We believe that they do not add any clarity to the definition, but do add some ambiguity: 
Capacity Eligible for Rollover - The net amount of capacity that is held on a qualifying Firm Point-to-Point Transmission Service reservation eligible for on-going rollover of service after subtracting the capacity held on any confirmed service reservations for renewal of those rollover rights for a subsequent term of service and after subtracting any capacity conveyed as an on-going rollover right to a qualifying confirmed Redirect on a Firm basis. 
 Footnote 1: Transmission Customer holds a Long-Term Parent Reservation for 100 MW with rollover limited to 90 MW pursuant to conditions identified when the Parent Reservation was negotiated.  Transmission Customer has already renewed 25 MW on the Parent Reservation’s path and redirected an additional 20 MW with conveyance of rollover rights. 

Therefore on the Parent Reservation:

The Capacity Eligible for Rollover = 100-25-20=55  
